Dear Parents, Students and Staff of Nasha Shkola,

To ensure continuity of learning during the school closures, Nasha Shkola Charter School prepared a comprehensive response plan that will allow meaningful, relevant learning to take place. Distance learning will begin after our spring break, April 6 and will continue through at least May 4th. Nasha Shkola staff will be working from home through April 10, follow the governor's stay-at-home order.

Moving from a traditional educational model to the distance learning model will be a steep learning curve for our students and families. Our teachers have developed learning opportunities that offer a combination of online and work practice activities. Distance Learning will not equal a typical school day. Rather this plan will coordinate efforts between school and home to keep students moving toward proficiency in academics and social and emotional growths. The instructional activities may change throughout Distance Learning in order to improve the delivery of content and students learning opportunities. We ask for your patience with the process and the teachers. On the other hand, your support will be essential in helping our students to achieve success.

If you have any questions about the distance learning process please contact the teachers directly. Teachers' emails can be found at https://nashashkolamn.org/contact-us/

On a personal note, please take all the necessary precautions to keep your family safe. Our school community will work hard during this difficult time. Our teachers are ready and prepared to deliver quality instruction. Our administrative staff is here to support you as well. Take care and stay healthy.

Here is important information about the upcoming Distance Learning:

- 1) all information about the school's response to COVID-19 including Distance Learning Plan, Meals, helpful links and resources can be found on NS website at https://nashashkolamn.org/school/covid-19-comprehensive-response-pla
- 2) Middle School Distance Learning Expectations for students in grades 5-8 are attached below. Parents and Students, please familiarize yourself with the distance learning expectations.
- 3) Elementary School Distance Learning Expectations for students and parents in grades K-4 will be emailed to you by the classroom teachers
- 4) Teachers will be available for check-in, support and direct communication during office hours reflected in the attached Distance Learning Schedule. Students and parents may also send messages and arrange for additional support from 9:00 am -3:30 pm (outside of office hours).
- 5) Attendance: Distance Learning will take place of regular schooling and therefore, attendance is important. All students should follow NS policies and guidelines for excused absences. Students whose family chooses not to participate in the day are reported as absent.

It is up to the school whether to consider this an excused absence, according to Minnesota Statutes, section 120A.22, subdivision 12. (Minnesota Department of Education memo, March 2018). In the situation when a student has not participated in distance learning for over 48 hours, the teacher/school administration will reach out to the parents through text messages, emails, phone calls, or other communication tools.

NS will monitor and report student daily attendance to the State of MN.

Daily attendance will be taken in the following manner:

- 1. NS will send Attendance Form (generated through Google Forms) to parents' email at 7:00 am daily. Parents should reply before 3:00 pm confirming that their child is ready to participate in distance learning on that day.
- 2. In addition, attendance will be verified by setting due dates/times for online assignments, the completion of any worksheets/packets, and direct communication with the teachers.

If a student is marked absent, but completed assignments, attendance will be corrected at a later time. Teachers and administration will exercise caution and sensitivity regarding attendance concerns on a case by case basis.

Уважаемые родители, учащиеся и учителя,

Чтобы обеспечить непрерывность обучения во время закрытия школ, чартерная школа «Наша школа» подготовила комплексный план, который позволит проводить дистанционное обучение учащихся. Дистанционное обучение начнется после весенних каникул, 6 апреля, и продлится как минимум до 4 мая. Сотрудники «Нашей школы» будут работать из дома до 10 апреля, следуя распоряжению губернатора.

Переход от традиционной образовательной модели к модели дистанционного обучения предоставит определенные трудности для наших студентов, их семей и учителей. Наши учителя разработали планы обучения, которые предлагают комбинацию работы онлайн и офлайн. Дистанционное обучение не будет равняться традиционному школьному дню. Скорее, этот план будет координировать усилия между школой и домом с целью усвоения учениками академических навыков. Учебная деятельность может меняться в процессе дистанционного обучения, чтобы улучшить качество и методику обучения студентов. Мы просим вашего терпения с процессом и учителями. С другой стороны, ваша поддержка будет иметь важное значение для оказания помощи нашим студентам в достижении успеха.

По любым вопросам относително дистанционного обучения связывайтесь напрямую с учителями (адреса можно найти на сайте школы https://nashashkolamn.org/contact-us/)

Пожалуйста, примите все необходимые меры предосторожности, чтобы обеспечить безопасность своей семьи это трудное время. Наши учителя готовы предоставить качественное обучение. Наш административный персонал здесь, чтобы поддержать вас. Берегите себя и будьте здоровы.

Вашему вниманию предлагается важная информация о предстоящем дистанционном обучении:

- 1) всю информацию об ответе школы на COVID-19, включая план дистанционного обучения, питание, полезные ссылки и ресурсы, можно найти на веб-сайте школы по адресу https://nashashkolamn.org/school/covid-19-comprehensive-response-plan/
- 2) Требования к дистанционному обучению в средней школе для учащихся 5-8 классов прилагаются ниже.

Родители и ученики, пожалуйста, ознакомьтесь с требованиями дистанционного обучения

- 3) Требования к дистанционному обучению в начальной школе в классах K-4 будут высланы вам классными руководителями
- 4) Учителя будут доступны для общения, помощи и прямой связи в рабочее время, что отражено в прилагаемом ниже расписании дистанционного обучения. Учащиеся и родители также могут отправлять сообщения и организовывать дополнительную поддержку с 9:00 до 15:30 (в часы не обозгаченные в расписании).
- 5) Посещаемость: Дистанционное Обучение заменяет очное обучение и будет проходить в регулярном режиме, поэтому посещаемость важна. Все студенты должны следовать правилам NS о посещаемости и принципам для оправданных пропусков. Учащиеся, чья семья решит не участвовать в определенном учебном дне, считаются отсутствующими. В соответствии с Миннесотским Уставом, раздел 120A.22, подраздел 12 (https://www.revisor.mn.gov/statutes/cite/120a.22) школа должна решать, считать ли это оправданным отсутствием. В ситуации, когда учащийся не участвует в дистанционном обучении более 48 часов, учитель / администрация школы свяжется с родителями с помощью текстовых сообщений, электронных писем, телефонных звонков или других средств связи. NS будет контролировать посещаемость и нести отчетность перед штатом Миннесота.

Ежедневная посещаемость будет осуществляться двумя способами:

- 1. NS будет отпоавлять форму посещаемости (созданную с помощью Google Form) на электронную почту родителей ежедневно в 7:00 утра. Родители должны ответить до 3:00 дня, подтверждая, что их ребенок будет участвовать в дистанционном обучении в этот день.
- 2. В дополнение посещаемость будет заверена через Google Classroom в форме ежедневного обсуждения, а также общения с учителями и выполнения заданий в течение дня.

Если ученик помечен как отсутствующий, но при этом выполняет задание, посещаемость будет исправлена позже. Учителя и администрация будут проявлять осторожность и деликатность в отношении проблем посещаемости в каждом конкретном случае.